
 

 

March 2, 2019 

 

Dear Sarah Lawrence Community, 

As we near the mid-point of the semester, it is exciting to think ahead to the opening of the Barbara 
Walters Campus Center this fall.  

As part of the campus center project, the crosswalks and traffic signal at Kimball Avenue and Glen 
Washington road will be upgraded. This work will increase the number of crosswalks and provide 
separate traffic signals at this intersection for vehicles on Glen Washington Road. These improvements 
will increase the safety for pedestrians and drivers alike.  

The initial phase of this work will begin on Monday, March 4, and require temporary sidewalk closures 
at this intersection across from the new campus center. Construction barriers and signage will be posted 
during these times. I ask everyone to be extra watchful and cautious with respect to the changed 
pedestrian conditions in this area.  

In closing, I’d like to announce that the campus center is completely water tight and that we have 
shifted our focus to the building’s interior features and design. In addition, the outdoor marble theatre 
is expected to open later this month, once the newly laid grass sod has taken hold.  

On behalf of the project team working on both of these projects, we thank you for your continued 
support and patience.  

As always, if you have questions or comments, please let me know. 

 

Thank You, 

Steve 

 

Stephen Schafer 
Vice President for Finance and Operations 
T. 914.395-2524 
E. sschafer@sarahlawrence.edu 
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